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Minutes of Henfynyw Community Council meeting 
held in Llwyncelyn Memorial Hall                            

18th May 2022 at 7.30 pm  
 
Annual Meeting: 
Minutes:  
The minutes of May 2021 was read by the Chair person and was 
passed to be correct. 
 
Before our monthly meeting started our Chair congratulated our 
County Councillor Marc Davies on regaining his seat in the Council. 

 
Present: 
Councillors Eiddwen Merritt (Chair), Wyn Evans, Gerallt Davies,  
Carys Morgan and Ruby Williams. 
  
Also, present:  
Our County Councillor and The Clerk. 
 
Apologies:  
 Councillors Wyn Jones, Garym Roberts and Jocelyn Andrew.  
 
Disclosure of personal and prejudicial interests: 
None. 
 
Confirmation of last month’s meeting:  

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the meeting held in April 
and they were signed as being correct by the Chairman. 
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Matters arising from the meeting: 
Our County Councillor Marc Davies had spoken to Simon Bray of the 
Street Lighting Department about having an extra light in Oakford 
and was told that it would cost up to £2000 and would have to be of 
a satisfactory standard before they would adopt it. It was decided to 
send Arwyn and Heledd Williams an email. 
 
Planning matters: 
Application Reference: A220245. 
1 Penrhynbach, Ciliau Aeron, Lampeter, SA48 8DQ. 
Single storey rear extension with balcony. 
No objection. 
 
Council Insurance: 
This year it was decided to obtain another quote for the Council 
Insurance, the new quote was accepted by the Council from Zurich 
Municipal for £241.00. 
 
ICO Renewal: 
The fee this year is £40. 
 
Resignation of a Councillor: 
With a heavy heart, we had the news that our Councillor Barry Owen 
had resigned from the Community Council, it was decided to send 
him a letter to thank him for his services over the years.  
It was passed to advertise for another Councillor to be co-opted and 
outlining that our meetings are held in Welsh but if we do have a 
non-Welsh speaking Councillor that we would have a translator in 
the meeting. 
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Any Other Business which requires urgent attention: 
Our County Councillor Marc Davies stated that he will be meeting 
with Elin Jones M.S. and Ben Lake M.P. on the 27th of this month to 
discuss moving the bus-stop which is presently by Henfynyw Church 
to the lay-by opposite to safeguard the elderly, children and disabled 
people which frequently use this bus stop and having to cross the 
trunk road. 
 
The meeting finished at 8.30. 
 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 8th of June. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




